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Our Customer 



Severn Trent
PO Box 407
Darlington
DL1 9WD

              11 October 2024


	
	



Dear Customer 

We’re making improvements that may affect you in Cleobury Mortimer 
We’re investing £11.5 million on creating a new wastewater treatment facility. The new site selected for the new treatment works is located between the River Rea and Station Road, Cleobury Mortimer.  The new site will further improve the quality of the treated water being discharged into the River Rea, to continue to meet our current and future mandatory obligation with our regulators.  It will also support the growing community of Cleobury Mortimer, together with its surrounding area.

The new site has been designed to allow for future expansion of our sewage treatment facility.  This will meet the changing needs of the community, allowing for future growth within the catchment. 

Prior to decommissioning the former treatment works at Millpool Place, Cleobury Mortimer, a new pumping station, with appropriate stormwater storage, as well as additional resilience works will be undertaken to the existing site to maintain operations whilst the new site is being constructed. 

We will need to install a new pipe from the current site to the new site. Residents will be advised of any traffic management requirements, in advance of our planned works.

Works will be contained inside new works location boundary; all works in the existing site boundary to be contained within the works footprint. There will however be increased traffic movement to the existing treatment works.

How will this work affect me?
The work to create the new site will start mid November 2024 and is due to be completed by September 2026.  Please be assured that we, and our contract partner MMB, will be doing our best to minimise the disruption.







Come and find out more:   
If you have any questions or would like to know more about what’s happening, we’re hosting a drop-in session at Cleobury Mortimer Market Hall, Church Street, Cleobury Mortimer, Kidderminster, DY14 8BX on Tuesday 22 October 2024 at 16:00 till 19:00.  It’s your chance to meet the project team and ask us any questions about the work and for us to find out more about your area, which we may find useful during the scheme.  
Stay up to date with progress:

· Please get in touch with me Catherine Webb, on 07971 304604 between the hours of 08:00 – 17:00 Mon – Fri. 
· Let us know how we are doing at: www.stwater.co.uk/howsourwork 
· If your query is about your water supply or sewerage service rather than this work, 
the number to call is 0800 783 4444 for our 24-hour Customer Operations Service Centre. 

Yours faithfully

Catherine Webb 
Community Communications Officer - Severn Trent
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